
October 2018 Newsletter 
Dear Families,  

We are in our third year of the 2016-2020 Multi-
Year Plan and we strive for SUCCESS for all. 
We will achieve this through a focus on students 
and staff in a culture of high expectations. 
The indicators that will support our goal include 

Achievement, Well-Being, Equity, Environment, Technology and                         
Community. This year we will focus on equity for all.  
For more information, visit www.granderie.ca/board/multi-year-
plan  
 

Mapleview Elementary School  905.774.6144                        Twitter  @M_Mustangs_      Website: www.granderie.ca/schools/mapleview 

EQAO Results Overview:   Teachers administered the EQAO assessment to grade three and grade six students in May and June of 

2018. The assessment consisted of three booklets (one for mathematics and two for language). The reading tasks involved fiction and 
non-fiction passages, followed by open-response and multiple-choice items. For writing, there were short and long writing tasks and 
multiple-choice items to complete. The mathematics booklet consisted of open-response and multiple-choice items. The student book-
lets were returned to EQAO to be scored by trained educators during the summer. Individual student results (ISR) will be forwarded to 
the parent(s)/guardian(s) of the students who participated in the assessments. Due to the low number of Gr. 6 students writing at 
Grandview, these results will not be made public to the protect privacy, but ISR’s will be sent home once received.  

Primary Reading: Levels 3 & 4 as a percent 
Fairview Ave: 79%         Grandview  73% 
Grand Erie Board: 66% 
Provincial: 82% 
Primary Writing: Levels 3 & 4 as a percent 
Fairview Ave: 71%           Grandview  73%                                                     
Grand Erie Board: 62% 
Provincial: 80% 
Primary Mathematics: Levels 3 & 4 as a percent 
Fairview Ave: 54%              Grandview 64%                                                 
Grand Erie Board: 48% 
Provincial: 49% 

Junior Reading: Levels 3 & 4 as a percent 
Fairview Ave: 69%           Grandview   N/R                                                            
Grand Erie Board: 75% 
Ontario:  82% 
Junior Writing: Levels 3 & 4 as a percent 
Fairview Ave: 50%             Grandview  N/R                                                                
Grand Erie Board: 70% 
Provincial: 80% 
Junior  Mathematics: Levels 3 & 4 as a percent 
Fairview Ave: 31%               Grandview  N/R                             
Grand Erie Board: 35%    
Provincial: 49% 

School Council                                                               

Dear Families,                                                                                        
We met last month at The Minga and elected  Laura Fletcher 
and Danielle Dunlop as our Co-Chairs for the School                  
Council. We are excited about the move and look forward to 
future meetings to plan for our new school.                                          
There is no School Council meeting in October.                           
Our Co-Chairs will be attending the GEDSB School Council 
Orientation at Waterford High School on October 18th.                                       
We will meet on Wednesday, November 21, 2018 at 6:30 
p.m . At The Minga.   Please join us.  

Moving Day! 
It is hard to believe that we will be moving to our new school 
on Friday, November 9, 2018. Mustangs will have the day off 
and will return to school on Monday, November 12th. More 
information will be sent home within the November newslet-
ter, if not before.  

Happy Hallowe’en 
On Wednesday, October 31st, students can 
choose to wear either black and orange or bring 
a Halloween costume to wear during middle block only. We 
will have a parade of all the students at 11:30 a.m. Please 
remember, for school costumes, the following things are not 
permitted:  weapons, masks and make up at school. Thank 
you for complying with these guidelines. If you are sending 
in snacks, no peanuts or nuts please. We are looking forward 
to having a fun day! After the parade,  we will dance to a few 
songs and then all students will return to class.  

Mustang Assembly  
Our school community is a fabulous 
team. Go Mustangs!                                          
A special thanks to Chase, Kevin, Cam, 
Rylan, Kassandra and Heidi for leading 
our Mustang Assembly, pictured here. 
Congratulations to the  following          
students for being recognized as being a 
team player: Brayden P., Rozlyn P.,      
Bella S., Callum G., Megan C., India H., 

Austin H. and Pyper F.  
We celebrate success for everyone at Mapleview. Today, the 
following students were given a star celebrating their        
personal success:  Rahima B., Trinity P-C., Joey H., Mrs. 
Uyen’s class, Andrew C., Harley S., Lilly H., Kaylee D. and 
Tyson H.S. Well done.  
Our students will be our future leaders and we celebrate the 
steps they make while here at school. Congratulations to the 
following Mustangs for being leaders:  Peyton H., Logan H., 
Aubrey C., Lily G., Makenna D., Addison H., Brooklynn  C., 
and Josh A. We are so proud of you! 
Next Mustang Assembly is Thurs., Oct. 25th. At 9:15 a.m. 

Terry Fox Run 
The Mustangs would have made our Canadian Hero, 
Terry Fox, very proud. They demonstrated persever-
ance while running laps at Kinsmen Park on Thurs-
day, September 27th. Students ran over 7000 laps, 
which guaranteed ‘punishment’ to staff members, 
Ms. Bienker, Mr. Busse and Ms. Morphet. Ms.                 

Bienker had to wear a  Montreal Candians Shirt,  instead of her 
favourite team’s  jersey, which is the  Leafs! Mr. Busse was 
drenched with water and Ms. Morphet was silly-stringed by 
Mustangs. Thank you to everyone for your  donations to the 
Terry Fox Foundation. At press time, a total was not available.  

Strong Start 
 
We wish Mrs. Blake a speedy recovery and we look forward to 
Mrs. Blake returning as our Strong Start Site Co-ordinator. In the 
meantime, we are very appreciative that Mrs. Fletcher has             
received the training necessary to be the Site Co-ordinator and is 
willing to facilitate this wonderful program at Mapleview School. 
If you are wanting to volunteer with Strong Start which help         
students learn strategies to strengthen their literacy skills, there 
are a few training sessions being offered at Thompson Creek E.S. 
on  October 9th and 16th for you to attend.  
LINK TO REGISTER: http://strongstart.ca/programs/letters-
sounds-and-words/training/  
 
If you are already trained in this program and would like to vol-
unteer, please send Mrs. Fletcher an email at                             
Laura@laurafletcherdeisgn.com 
  

Sports Update 
Look in our next newsletter for updates from the Coaches for 
Soccer, Orienteering and Cross Country. Good Luck Mustangs! 

 
We would like to thank Bernie Corbett, James              
Richardson and neighbour Brian Styles for their ef-
forts in obtaining a crossing guard for our school. 
Our new crossing guard is located on Fairview Ave. 
New signage and road markings are also posted.  
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